Dial 478-8300-

DOVER

Police 478-8448 Ambulance

VOL. 114, NO. 12 Andover, N. Y. Wednesday Mar. 24, 1976 Published Weekly by The News Printing House. Andover, N. Y.

\$5.00 year, 15c copy

Village Board Holds Monthly Meeting

The regular moninly meeting of the Board of Trustees was held in the Village Office, Monday evening, February 11, 1976 at 7.30. Those present: J. Michael Brice, Mayor, Harold Rice, Avery Meadand Paul Hyland, Trustees; David Rossman, Acting Working Supt. Mr. and Mrs. Lymn Sherwood, Ralph. Allen, Gerald Hunn, and Glean Bronson, and Gabe Karolyi Engineer,

dienn Biolison, and Gabe Kindlyi Engineer.

Minutes of the meeting held January 14th were read and approved on a motion made by Harold Rice and seconded by Avery

Gabe Karolyi, engineer, was Gabe Karolyi, engineer, was present to give a report on the progress of the Sub-Station. Harold Rice and Gabe Karolyi meet with a contractor as to the installation of the steel. They feel that this could be done the first part of April, weather permitting. The materials at the sub-station were inspected and are all. set for installation. There will be a special Board meeting on Monday, February 23 with Mr. Karolvi for discussion of a rate increase and information needed for the Power Authority to obtain said increase. Gerald Hann. representing the

Authority to obtain said increase.

Gerald Hann representing the American Legion was present to present the Village with a Bi-Centennial Flag to be flown on the Island Flag Pole for the remainder of 1976.

Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Sherwood and Harold Huffcut were present to request the Village to make repairs on the road to Fairview Avenue. This matter was tabled for further investigation.

Mike Smith was present to re

Mike Smith was present to re cutest the Village to install a water line and service to his barn located off Route 417 on the Lynch Road and to repair an Electric Service line which is hanging low across his property, and to repair a sluice pipe into his driveway on the same property.

the same property.

Glenn Bronson, insurance agent for the Village was present to explain, the coverage that we have with his company, which he feels sufficient in most cases. Moved by Avery Mead and seconded by Paul Hyland to increase our property damage limits on Village owned vehicles from \$10,000 to \$100,000.

Raph Allen was present to give a report on the Bi-Centennial Committee and its progress. Application has been made to the American Revolution Bi-Centennial Administration and 19 members of different organizations in Andover and Wellsville are on the committee. A list of activities for the year 1976 was submitted as the aunual Maple Festival sponsored by the Andover Lions Club, Annual 4th of July celebration and Harvest Home Week by Presbyterian Church and Chamber of Commerce.

Commerce.
Moved by Avery Mead and seconded by Paul Hyland for Manny Brace and Trustee Rice to attend a meeting concerning the railroad to be held in Hornell on Tuesday.

to be held in Hornell on Tuesday. February 17th.

Moved by Paul Hyland and seconded by Herold Rice to appoint Rickev Timothy and James Brundage as crossing guards under the jurisdiction of, the Police Department while on crossing duty.

The Village Board will meet with Al Winslow on February 21. 1976, at 10 A. M., for the purpose of inspecting the trees between the curbs and sidewalks.

Moved by Paul Hyland and seconded by Avery Meed to issue a building permit to Robert Frostor and didition to his residence on Grove St.

Grove St.

Moved by Avery Mead and seconded by Paul Hyland to accept th following Police Report for the country of January: Complaints —

The Mayor's Column

by "Mike" Brace

ATTENTION!

The street sweeper will be in Andover this Friday, March 26 and early next w. ek. Please park your automobiles in your driveway on parking lot so that the screets can be properly cleaned. Thank you.

Supervisor Howard Burdick and myself attended Assemblyman Emery's 136 A. D. Local Govern-ment Conference held March 21

Emery's 136 A. D. Local Government Conierence held March 21 March 23 in Albany.

Assemblyman Emery arranged a series of meetings with State Orficials that commented on problems thart were of mutual concern to Village, Town, and County Officers. In addition, if an individual had a particular question that would not be resolved with the arranged meetings, Mr. Emery went to the effort to arranging a special meeting with the necessary personnel to deal with the problem.

School districts within the 136 Assembly District were invited to send a representative. Rob Hyland represented Andover Central School. Along with other's udants Rob attended meetings of his choice and was free to ask questions and become involved in the discussions. This was a fine opportunity for students to become involved in the complexities of State and Local Government.

Mr. Emery and his staff are to be commended on the fine job that they did. The effort was fantas tic and representative of our Assemblyman's efforts to keep his constituency informed and involved in the affairs of government.

Masonic Notice

Andover Lodge No. 558 F. & A. M., will confer the Third Degree on three new members, Monday April 5, 1976 at 5:30 p. m., at the Masonic Temple, Andover, N. Y. Anna W. MacArthur Chapter No. 242, Order of Eastern Star

will serve dinner at 6:45 p. m.

Degree Work will resume at 8:00 p. m. with Past Masters pre-

wayne Carter, Secretary

6; Investigations — 5: Misc. Calls and Requests — 12: Accidents — 3; Total Arrests — 11, terminal 1); Parking Summonses issued 5: Courtesy Tickets — 3; Property Checks — 2; Court Appearances — 4; Patrolman Bissell's nours 30, Patrolman Belmont's hours 25. Mileage on Patrol Vehicle 27,000 month of January 1,100.

A letter was sent from Mayor Brace to Senator Present and Assemblyman Emery in support of the bill A 8575 which is an act to amend the highway lew in relation to the classification of certain Town bighways and Village streets to provide for a method of obtaining funds for maintaining such highways or streets.

to provide for a mentod of obtaining funds for maintaining such highways or streets.

The report of the department of Public Works was read, discussed and placed on file.

A special meeting will be held on March 4th at 7 P. M., in the Village Office for the purpose of working on the budget for the coming year.

A letter was received from Oliver and Margaret Kemp, and placed on file, concerning the Thorp Building and their interest in this building, and their concern as to the Vilage finding as obution to this problem.

Abstract No. 9 of 75/76 was audited and approved for payment in the following amounts: General \$3.289.79; Water \$433.29 and Electric \$9.533.96.

This concluded the business and the meeting was adjourned.

Approved: 3/10/78

JOAN C. DESSELE, Clerk

JOAN C. DI



The five Scouts that won the A row of Light Award, the highest Award in the Cub Scout Program. (L-R): Jeff Bridge, Doug Horan, Nick George, Mark Whitehouse and Nick Brown. The Scouts parents are standing in back of their sons as they receive the Awards..

Lloyd M. Cory

Lloyd M. Cory of Elm Valley died Thursday, March 18, 1976 in the Jones Memorial Hospital after a long filness.

He was born in Wayland, April 6, 1902, a son of William and Carrie Belle Hubble Cory.

Mr. Cory had worked for the Benjamin Smith Co., for the past 40 years.

He was an avid horse trader and since 1958 has been manager of the George' Kame's world's original horse traders convention of Al-

He was married to the former He was married to the former Onolee Levey, who survives, along with a son, Richard Cory of St Cloud, Florida; a step-son, Lyell Woolworth of Mattoon, Illinoistwo brothers, Hertbert Cory of Endicott and Archie Cory of Tampa Florida; six grandchildren and a great-granddaughter; and several nieces and nephews.

nieces and nephews.
Friends were received at the Mulholland-Crowell Funeral Home in Wellsville, where funeral services were held Monday at 1:30 pm., with the Rev. 3 minur Wright associate pastor of the Wellsville United Methodist Church, officiating. Burlal was in Valley Brook Cemetery, Andover.

Andover Blood Bank Success

Although we did not meet the quota that the Red Cross set for Andover — they were very pleased with the donation of 62 accepted

Many were turned down with slight colds, slight fever, or had been on medication within the two week period previous to the Blood Bank.

Blood Bank.

It is really unbelieveble the reaction to this function — as with anything else that Andover undertakes. When persons were called and asked if they would help out for an hour or two — and they and asked it they would help our for an hour or two — and they reply that they wouldn't think of staying less than the whole four hours — I can't believe that so much good will and willingness can be found in Andover time after

I want to again thank everyone that helped — nurses. canteen workers, registration, information desk, baked goods donations, Jr. Red. Crees workers in each and

Village Board Hold Special Meeting

A special meeting was held in the Village Officer, March 18th at 4:30. Those present: J. Michael Brace, Mayor; Avery Mead, Paul Hyland and Harold Rice, Trustees Moved by Avery Mead and suc-onded by Paul Hyland to pay Pickey Timothy for 2 days of sich

onged by Paul Hyland to pay Rickey Timothy for 2 days of sick

leave.

Moved by Avery Mead and seconded by Paul Hyland to accept the proposal from Von Bron Corposal for the sub-station.

The organization meeting will be held April 5, 1976 at 7:30 in the Village Office.

After review Harvald Rice moved.

the Village Office.

After review, Harold Rice moved and Avery Mead seconded to accept the tentative budget for the year ending May 31, 1977. be set at the following amounts:

General - \$81,679.06 Water — \$13,200.00 Electric — \$71,028.00

and a tentative tax rate of \$35.00 per \$1,000.00 of assessed valuation be set to raise the amount Le set to raise the amount of \$49.660.06 for the General Fund. Also a public hearing to be held on April 12th at 7 P. M., to make a final review of the tentative budget.

This concluded the business and

the meeting was adjourned.
HAROLD RICE, Acting Sec.

Notice!

There will be a ACS Alumni Assoc. Committee Meeting at 7:30 p. m.. Wednesday. March 31st in the School Cafeteria. Any interested, hard-working willing person may attend. For more information contact Virginia Milligan 478-8950.

every area from canteen to helping every area from canteen to neiping to set up, the Future Nurses provided baby sitting service, bottle labeling and some of the spectators at the Treading Water competition helped pack up the unit and clean up the Cafeteria after. To close— I want to give special thanke to the many persons that came to donate.

donate.
ETHEL KELLEY, Chairman

Blue & Gold Banquet Well Attended

The Annual Cub Scout Blue & Gold Banquet was held in the Andover School Cafeteria on Wednesday, February 25, 1976 with approximately 135 persons attending Besides Cub Scouts and their familes the following guests were present: Sam Ludden, Ed Curris- and James Babcock, Scout Executives and Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Allen The program for the evening

The program for the evening started at 7:00 with the present atom of Awards by Cubmaster Paul Whitehouse. Timothy George and Terry McCormick received and Terry Mc Bebeat Badges.

Paul Whitehouse. Timothy George and Terry McCormick received Bobcat Badges.

The following Cub Scouts achieved the rank of Wolf Scout and received the Wolf Badge: Mike Joyce, Chris Hoagland, Ian Whilehouse. Billy Bruce, Shawn Carson Bobby Bowers, Gary Granger Kevin Perkins, Kevin Snell, Donny Horan, John O'Hara. Todd Mascho Bradley Mascho, Doug Glover. Kevin Gawin, Brian Thorp and Jamie Crittenden. Most of these boys also received Gold and Silver Arrow Points Douglas Howland received the Bear Scout Badge.

The global arrord given in the Cub Scout Procama is the Arrow of Light Award. The Webblo Cub Scouts receiving this Award were Doug Horan, Nick George, Mark Whitehouse. Nick Brown and Jeff Bridge. All five of these Scouts also received several Merit Awards in Webelo Scouting. Bruce Baket also received two Merit Awards.

Following the Award presentation, there was a Flag Program with each Scout displaying a State Flag which he himself had made This was followed by a skit performed by Beverly Carson's Den. The program ended with a Bi-Centennial movie "And Take Me By The Hand", showing the Revolutionary War in New York State.

Den Leaders Beverly Carson's Charles Howland Jackie O'Hara, and Franc's Horan, wish to thank the ecople of Andover for the helichey bave given in making the Cub Scout Program such a success this year.

Editor's Note — We held up printing the pictures of the Banquet until someone was able to turn in the write-up along with the names of the Cub Scouts receiving awards.

Allegany - Steuben Maple Festival Sat. & Sun. April 3 & 4